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Regular Session – October 2, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, October 2, 2023, at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Robert McClure III, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:33 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the September 18, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department has 1,366 calls for service in 2023, 86 since the last meeting. Mutual aid received of 0 and mutual aid given 8 since the last meeting. The Ohio open burn ban is October 1 to November 30, 2023 from 6am to 6pm without an approved permit from OHIO EPA or Regional Air Pollution Control Agency (RAPCA). The Ohio ODNR or RAPCA website will provide more information. This week is fire prevention week and the department will be visiting local schools and daycares.  The homecoming parade/bonfire event is Wednesday, Oct 4th.  The department is honored to be part of the event and to provide the fire protection for the bonfire.  The prep work for the Apple Butter Festival is ongoing.  

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the 3rd round of road mowing has been completed and Green Township is loaning the township their boom arm mower to allow the department to clean up areas in the township.  Trustee McClure asked Don to track the hours the mower is used.  The bucket truck has been repaired.  In the Cemetery, the fall foundations have been poured and Don will call the monument companies. The mowing and mulching of leaves will continue as needed.

Sheriff Deputy	 
Deputy Brandon Baldwin had no report.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report. 

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and the most recent credit card statements for the trustees to review. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure stated the final paving of the Enon Xenia project should start October 3rd and be completed as soon as possible.

Trustee Pettit noted the road department will help move concrete barriers into place to block Enon Xenia Road at Dayton Road to provide protection to the Apple Butter festival. 

Trustee Young said the road line painting crew was working over the weekend.

Trustee Pettit noted the HVAC systems at the township building are going to need replacing in the near term.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young moved to call the Interspiro Equipment not needed by the Hustead Fire Department as surplus goods and place it on Govdeals.com for sale.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0. The equipment was given to Hustead after the new air packs were placed in service at Mad River Fire. 

Trustee McClure moved to schedule the bid opening for the Southern Vista paving project on November 20, 2023 at the beginning of the meeting.  Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. The project will be funded by OPWC funds as well as local funds.



AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Mr. Russ Graham, the Commander of VFW Post 8437 thanked the trustees for the donation to the 4th of July Fireworks.  He also wanted to ask the community for help next year. The Post is in the running to receive the traveling Vietnam Memorial Wall in August or September 2024.  Russ stated the project will need a number of volunteers to help set up, usually on a Thursday and to load up on the following Monday.  

At 7:50 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
